AT THE PUBLIC MEETING

                                  of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 p.m.

on Monday the 11th day of September, 2017
 Present

Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Supervisor 



Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman




Paul I. Ruggiero, Councilman
James E. Presutti, Councilman
Scott M. Manley, Councilman
Also Present

James Osborne, Town Engineer



Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk



Brenda J. Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk
Absent


Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town
      Meeting called to order at 7:03 p.m.

1. ROLL CALL

2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG

Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation Robert Petrillo led the pledge.
3. MOMENT OF SILENCE

Town Clerk Andrew Zarutskie noted that today is the 16th anniversary of the              September 11, 2001 attacks and please remember the victims.  He also asked                                             everyone to keep all involved in Hurricane Harvey and Hurricane Irma in their                  thoughts.  
4. CHANGES TO AGENDA

Added #16:        Recreation - Hire Part Time Chauffeur

Added #19:        Possible Executive Session - Police Officer Wyatt Tual                        

             Moved #10A/C: Police - Sergeant Promotions and Swearing in Two Detectives                         

                                       moved to after #6: Presentation of the Tentative Budget

Moved #9:         Department Head Reports moved to after #10A/C. 

Deleted #10B:   Police - Hiring of Police Officers 
Welcome to Attorney Charles Frankel who is covering for Mark Taylor, who is on vacation.

5. APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the audit in the amount

of $784,138.34 for vouchers 173898 to 174075.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.  

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                      

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

6. PRESENTATION OF THE TENTATIVE BUDGET

Town Clerk Andrew Zarutskie presented the tentative 2018 budget prepared                          by the Accounting office.  The tentative budget will be available for examination 
Monday through Friday between 8:30-4:30 p.m. at the Town Clerk’s Office. 
     10.   (MOVED ITEMS) POLICE:
     ​​
             A.  Sergeant Promotions  

                   A Special Meeting was held tonight at 5:30 p.m. to interview Police Officers                  

                   with the intent of finding candidates to promote to the ranks of Sergeant.                     

                   Since confidential personnel matters were discussed, the Special Meeting                      

                   was not open to the public.  

                   MOTION made by Councilman Manley, seconded by Councilwoman Greene,                           

                   to promote Henry Lawson to the rank of Sergeant with an effective date on or               

      after Thursday, September 14, 2017.  The Sergeant’s salary is in accordance                 

      with the PBA contract.

                   VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                    

                   Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

                   Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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                  MOTION made by Councilman Ruggiero, seconded by Councilman Presutti,                           

                  to promote Matt Nadolny to the rank of Sergeant with an effective date on or                 

                  after Thursday, September 14, 2017.  The Sergeant’s salary is in accordance                 

                  with the PBA contract.

                  VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                    

                  Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

                  Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

B.  (DELETED ITEM) Hiring of Police Officers
                  This item was deleted from the agenda.             
             C.  Swearing in of Two Detectives
      The Town Board voted to promote Michael Sisia and Mark Ellingson to the rank of 

      Detective at the Town Board meeting held on Monday, August 28, 2017 at 7:00 p.m.    

      Supervisor Piaquadio asked Detectives Michael Sisia and Mark Ellingson to come 

      forward to be sworn in.

      At this point, Town Justice Richard Clarino swore in Michael Sisia as Detective.

      The members of the Town Board offered their congratulations and look forward                

      to working with the Town’s Police Department in the future.                        

      At this point, Town Justice Richard Clarino swore in Mark Ellingson as Detective.

      The members of the Town Board offered their congratulations and look forward               

      to working with the Town’s Police Department in the future.   
      9.    (MOVED ITEM) DEPARTMENT HEAD REPORTS:
Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation and Conservation,  
reported the following:
-  The fall soccer and softball leagues (12 teams) have begun.  
-  Summer activities went well and camps were full.  

-  Trunk or Treat will take place on Friday, October 27th.   The event will be moved            

    to the soccer field to allow more parking space.            
-  The last concert series at Chadwick Lake will be held on Tuesday, October 3rd.  

-  The moon hike that was scheduled on Wednesday, September 6th was cancelled              

   do to the weather conditions.  The last hike will take place on Friday, November 3rd.  

-  Next year a breakfast walk around Chadwick will be scheduled beginning at 6:00 a.m.

   Everyone is invited to come and see the sunrise!
Donald Campbell, Police Chief, reported the following:
-  Current YTD Activity: Calls for Service Taken: 17,550; Arrests: 760; Cases: 2,760;

   Trafffic Tickets Issued: 2,249 and Traffic Accidents: 1,120.
-  The four new police vehicles are waiting to have the lighting installed.                   

-  Portable carbon monoxide detectors were installed in the police vehicles and
   are working great.  
-  The Senior picnic was held last Friday, September 8th and was a huge success.  

   Thank you to Rob.                   

-  The D.A.R.E. program will begin in two weeks.  
      7.    PUBLIC HEARING (7:00 p.m.): Overlook Farms

      Supervisor Piaquadio asked Town Clerk Andrew Zarutskie if all of the proper                    

             postings and publications were completed.


Town Clerk Zarutskie said notice of this meeting has been posted in the lobby               

of Town Hall since Wednesday, August 23, 2017 and on the Town’s Web site               

since Wednesday, August 23, 2017.  It was advertised in the Mid Hudson Times              

on Wednesday, August 30, 2017 and in the Orange County Post on Friday,                

August 25, 2017.

This complies with all of the requirements for a Public Hearing under New York                     

State Law.
MOTION was made 7:19 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to open the second Public                   

Hearing considering the draft Amendment to the Comprehensive Plan and also the                 Local Law that would implement the subject change to the Zoning Map.  The Motion            was seconded by Councilman Manley. 

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                 

Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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The purpose of this Public Hearing is to rezone a portion of the lot designated as Tax      

Parcel (Section-Block-Lot: 9-1-56.21) and Tax Parcel (Section-Block-Lot: 9-1-56.22)   

off of New York State Route 9W and Morris Drive from the AR (Agricultural Residence)  

Zoning District to the Adjacent R3 (Residential) Zoning District which will encompass  

approximately 29.039 acres of land.
MOTION was made 7:20 p.m. by Councilman Ruggiero to close the Public Hearing.             The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                 

Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
Supervisor Piaquadio stated that SEQRA Determination will be done soon followed              by a final Public Hearing.  
 8.  HEARING UNSAFE BUILDING (7:15 p.m.): 10 West Stone Street  

Code Compliance Supervisor Gerald Canfield asked for the Town Board’s consideration for amending the Public Hearing date to Monday, September 25, 2017 at 7:00 p.m.   The  

Resolution Determining 10 West Stone Street as an Unsafe Building and/or Structure     and Order to Make Safe or Remove (Section-Block-Lot: 84-5-4.1).
The time period is as follows:  The making safe and secure or removal of 10 West Stone Street shall begin within twenty days of the serving of this notice and shall be completed within forty five days thereafter.

MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve amending the Public Hearing date to September 25, 2017 at 7:00 p.m.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.           

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

     Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

     Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

     11.   ACCOUNTING: Budget Adjustments
             Town Accountant Ron Clum requests approval of the following budget transfers.

                        From


               To

                                    Amount

              B&G PSB-Utilities
                           B&G Fleet & Highway Repairs to Non-Vehicle           $8,068.00       
              Acct. #001.1622.0481                     Acct. #001.1623.0474                                                  


                  

              B&G PSB-Utilities
                           B&G Town Hall Repairs to Non-Vehicle                     $6,300.00

              Acct. #001.1622.0481
             Acct. #001.1620.0474
              Contingencies

             Dental & Optical

                                     $40,000.00

              Acct. #001.1990.0499
             Acct. #001.9065.0800
              Safety Inspection – Payroll
             Zombie Grant Expenditures
                                       $4,500.00

              Acct. #001.3620.0100
             Acct. #001.3620.0421
              Contingencies 

             Zoning Board – Legal                                               $11,500.00

              Acct. #001.1990.0499
             Acct. #001.8010.0401
              Consulting Fees - Roseton
             Sludge Hauling – Roseton                                       $20,000.00

              Acct. #050.8130.0472.5020            Acct. #050.8130.0457.5020

              Other Expense – Roseton               Operating Supplies – Roseton                                   $5,000.00

              Acct. #050.8130.0499-5020            Acct. #050.8130.0466.5020

              Other Expense – Roseton               Repairs to Treatment Plant - Roseton                       $8,000.00

              Acct. #050.8130.0499-5020            Acct. #050.8130.0473.5020
              Other Expense – Roseton               Telephone Expense – Roseton                                    $100.00

              Acct. #050.8130.0499-5020            Acct. #050.8130.0480.5020

             MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve the above budget transfers.               

             The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.         

             VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

             Presutti - yes, Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

             Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
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     12.   DATA PROCESSING: Purchase of Maintenace Hours


Supervisor Piaquadio is requesting the purchase of 36.36 computer maintenance hours 

        from Firthcliffe Technologies at a rate of $82.50 per hour for a total cost of $3,000.00.               

        The purchase will be taken out of the Computer Maintenance Account #001-1680-0497. 

        Supervisor Piaquadio stated that the Town has spent $13,000.00 so far this year for 

        computer maintenance.

     MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to purchase 36.36 hours of computer        

     maintenance from Firthcliffe Technologies for a total of $3,000.00.  The Motion was 
     seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

     VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

             Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

     13.   JUSTICE COURT:
     ​​
             A.  Acknowledgement of Audit
            Certified Public Accountants and Business Development Consultants RBT performed 
            the following procedures in connection with a determination as to whether the Justice              

            Court accounted for and reported its transactions in accordance with New York State 
            requirements.
· Test that cash receipt procedures comply with New York State Comptroller’s Office (NYS OSC) Local Government Management Guide (LGMG) requirements.
· Test that cash disbursement procedures comply with NYS OSC LGMG requirements.

· Test that cash reconciliations are prepared accurately and timely.

· Test that record keeping procedures comply with NYS OSC LGMG requirements.

· Test that required reporting is sufficient and filed both accurately and timely.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the audit conducted by 

      Certified Public Accountants and Business Development Consultants RBT.  The     

      Motion was seconded by Coucilman Presutti.

           VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

                   Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

      Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 


B.  Resolution in Support of Grant
             Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor has requested the Town Board’s consideration            

             for approving the Draft Resolution of Support to Certain Initiatives of the Justice 
             Court of the Town in Submitting an Application for the 2017 Justice Court Assistance 

             Program (JCAP).
             MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve the draft Resolution 

             regarding of Support to Certain Initiatives of the Justice Court of the Town in 

             Submitting an Application for the 2017 Justice Court Assistance Program (JCAP).

             The Motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

             VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

      Presutti - yes, Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

      Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
     14.   ZONING: Indoor Amusements Establishment in the IB District
     ​​  Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor has requested the Town Board’s consideration                 

       for approving the Draft Resolution of Adoption of Local Law No. 1 of 2017 Amending 

       Chapter 185 entitled “Zoning” of the Code of the Town to Provide for Indoor Amusement           

       Establishments as a Permitted Principal Use Subject to Site Plan Review in the IB       

       Zoning District with the Planning Board acting as Lead Agency.
       MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the draft Resolution of  

       Adoption of Local Law No. 1 of 2017 Amending Chapter 185 entitled “Zoning” of               

       the Code of the Town to Provide for Indoor Amusement Establishments as a           

       Permitted Principal Use Subject to Site Plan Review in the IB Zoning District.

       The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

 Presutti - yes, Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

 Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
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      15.   ANIMAL CONTROL: 
               A.   Newburgh Veterinary T-94 Withdrawal 

        Cheryl Cunningham requests authorization to use the T-94 account to pay for              

        the veterinary services from Newburgh Veterinary Hospital in the amount of 
        $984.13.



Canine

-
   $742.01



Feline

-
   $242.12





   $984.13

        MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve using the T-94 account              

        to pay for the veterinary services from Newburgh Veterinary Hospital totaling   

        $984.13.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.  

             VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

             Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

                     Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
               B.   Hire Part Time Animal Control Officer 

        Police Chief Donald Campbell requests approval to begin the process of 
        hiring two part time Animal Control Officers at a salary of $10.40 per hour.           

        Chief Campbell stated that hiring part time employees will allow flexibility                        

        in scheduling and time to evaluate them for future full time positions.  
        MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve beginning the process              

        of hiring two part time Animal Control Officers at a salary of $10.40 per hour.                 

        The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

        VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

        Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

               Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

16.   (ADDED ITEM): RECREATION – Hire Part Time Chauffeur  

 Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation Robert Petrillo requests approval                  

  to hire Michael DeRobertis as a part time Chauffeur at $12.00 per hour with a start date   

  on or after Thursday, September 21, 2017.  Mr. DeRobertis will need to complete his   

  paperwork, drug/alcohol screening, fingerprints and physical.

  MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve hiring Michael De Robertis                 

  as a part time Chauffeur at $12.00 per hour with a start date on or after Thursday,   

  September 21, 2017 and contingent upon completing his paperwork, drug/alcohol   

  screening, fingerprints and physical.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                

       Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.  
  17.   ANNOUNCEMENTS:
        Town Clerk Zarutskie reported the following:


  -  Tuesday, September 12th is primary day in New York State.  There will be no 
            primaries in most of the Town as no Republicans will be running.  Democrats are 

            running in Election Districts One and Two only.
        -  The Receiver of Taxes office will be open on Saturday, September 30th from            

            9:00-1:00 p.m.   This is the last weekend for Marlboro and Valley Central School 

            Districts to pay their taxes.  

        -  The Clerk’s office will not be open on September 30th.  The Clerk’s office in New 

           Windsor will be open from 9:00-1:00 p.m. that day.  Marriage and hunting licenses  

           can be obtained at any Town Clerk’s office in New York State.
        -  Our Town Clerk office will be open on Saturday, October 14th from 9:00-12:00 p.m.

        -  There will be a Public Hearing meeting regarding Central Hudson’s gas and electric 

           rate increases scheduled for Monday, October 16th from 11:00 a.m. to 10:00 p.m.                   

           Come out and complain, complain and complain.  
18.  PUBLIC COMMENTS:
       James Lyons from Overlook Farms
             Mr. Lyons wanted clarification as to the status of the SEQRA application (Item 7).  
             Supervisor Piaquadio stated that the application is being written up by the Town Attorney.
       Christine Carlyle from West Stone Street
       Ms. Carlyle asked the Town Board why Item 8 (Hearing Unsafe Building at                        

       10 West Stone Street) that was scheduled for 7:15 p.m. was moved to Monday,    

       September 25th  at 7:00 p.m.  Ms. Carlyle lives next door to this address.
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       Supervisor Piaquadio stated that the notice was not served in time but to please                  

       come to the meeting on the 25th. 

       Peter Calvano from Kings Hill Road
       Mr. Calvano has previously attended many Town Board meetings expressing his 

       concern of how much traffic that Kings Hill Road has and even more so the amount                

       of trucks and their weight limits and advised the Town Board that the situation is still 
       there. 

       Mr. Calvano stated that the Highway Department was going to fix the ditch area near             

       his home but the season is coming to a close and the work was never done.  If the              

       Town will supply the materials, Mr. Calvano will try to fix the problem himself as he             

       likes to keep his property looking good.  Councilman Presutti said that he will talk             

       to the Highway Department and offered to go to Mr. Calvano’s home on Thursday,  

       September 14th to look at the ditch in question.
       Supervisor Piaquadio then invited Mr. Calvano to accompany him in January to sit         

       with the new Town Supervisor in Montgomery to discuss his concerns.   
       Ann Fisher from Balmville
       Mrs. Fisher made the following comments:

· Councilwoman Greene is very gracious to our Police Officers and even wore                  her blue dress.  
· Mrs. Fisher met Peter Calvano many years ago and stated that he knows the          Town Codes. 
· Mrs. Fisher liked that Christine Carlyle came to the meeting to follow up on           West Stone Street.  Seems a few residents are interested.  

· Mrs. Fisher asked Councilman Ruggiero what the status is of her stop sign  request.  Councilman Ruggiero stated that this Wednesday Sergeant Cadden            and he will have a 4x4 pole installed and speed sign added.   The Highway Department will cut the tree on Sloane Road … everything is in the works.
      19.   (ADDED ITEM) POSSIBILITY OF EXECUTIVE SESSION: Police Officer Wyatt Tual
 MOTION to go into executive session made at 7:47 p.m. by Councilman Ruggiero,  

 seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

              VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

              Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

              Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

              Supervisor Piaquadio announced that the sole purpose of the executive session                 

              will be to discuss the personnel issues of Police Officer Wyatt Tual.
 MOTION to end executive session made at 8:07 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene,  

 seconded by Councilman Presutti. 

              VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

              Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

              Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

              Supervisor Piaquadio announced that no action was taken during the executive             

              session, but a motion is anticipated now.

              MOTION to deny the appeal filed by Officer Wyatt Tual.  It is the finding of the                 

              Board that the appeal request was untimely and the Board agrees with the decision              

              of the Chief of Police to impose termination upon Officer Tual for the acts detailed            

              in the Notice of Discipline.  The motion was made by Councilwoman Greene and 

              seconded by Councilman Presutti.  

              VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

              Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

              Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
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 MOTION to adjourn made at 8:13 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene, seconded by  

 Councilman Ruggiero.   

              VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

              Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

              Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
Meeting adjourned at 8:13 pm.




Respectfully submitted,

______________________________           ______________​​​______________​​​__​​____

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk
      Brenda J. Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk  
BJM – 9/15/17
